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REPORT REPORTING ON THE OBJECTION PERIOD TO 
INCREASE THE CAPACITY OF YSGOL Y FAENOL TO 315 PUPILS. 
 

Contact Officer: Diane Jones – Bangor Project Leader 
 
PURPOSE OF THE REPORT 
 
The purpose of this report is to report following the Statutory Notice period on the proposal to increase 
the capacity of Ysgol y Faenol to 315. 
 
On the 20 November 2018 it was reported to the Governing Body of Ysgol y Faenol, to present the main 
comments received from individuals during the statutory consultation, together with the Governing 
Body's response to those comments. At their meeting, the Governing Body of Ysgol y Faenol decided as 
follows: 
 

i. Approve the proposal to increase the capacity of Ysgol y Faenol to 315 pupils.   
 

ii. Approve the publication of statutory notices on the proposal in (i) above in accordance with 
the requirements of Section 48 of the School Standards and Organisation (Wales) Act 2013. 

 
In accordance with the School Standards and Organisation Act 2013, School Organisation Code (006/2013) 

and the decision by the Governing Body of Ysgol y Faenol on 20 November 2018, the statutory notices 
were published on 23 November 2018 and a statutory objection period on the proposal was held between 

23 November 2018 and 21 December 2018.  
 

The statutory notices were published on 23 November 2018 to EXTEND the site by increasing the capacity 
of Ysgol y Faenol LL57 2NN, from 186 to 315. Copies were placed on the gate and main entrance of Ysgol 

y Faenol in addition to the school website www.ysgolyfaenol.cymru and on the Council’s website 
www.gwynedd.gov.uk/modernisingeducation . Electronic and hard copies of the notices were distributed 
in accordance with the requirements of the Schools Organisation Code. It was clearly stated in the notices 
that it was possible for anyone to object and how to do so.  
 
The objection period came to an end 21 December 2018. No objections were received during the 
objection period.  

 
NEXT STEPS 

 
As no objections were received, it is recommended that the Governing Body confirm the final proposal 

to increase the capacity to Ysgol y Faenol to 315 pupils from 1 January 2021.  

http://www.ysgolyfaenol.cymru/
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